Sept, 2011
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian,

Welcome to the start of the 2011-2012 school year here at Caledonia High School!  I am excited that it is here and I am sure that you are as well.  First, I will introduce myself.  My name is Carl Giles and I will be your son or daughter’s science teacher this trimester.  I am now in my sixth year as a teacher, and my fifth as a teacher in Caledonia.  I recently completed my Master’s degree at Central Michigan University. Some of my hobbies include coaching, writing, playing the keyboard, and especially spending time with my wife and baby boy.  

Your son/daughter is getting ready to enter an exciting classroom environment this year.  I hold a class in which I truly believe that respect is our #1 rule and I think that we can all learn a great deal on how to treat each other as we wish to be treated.  I look forward to learning more about your son/daughter as we embark on this school year and the relationship that will be carried throughout their high school career.  I will always work my hardest to put your son/daughter’s education first; that is my job and I truly enjoy doing this.

This year in Science we will be covering a broad range of topics.  This learning will be quite challenging but also fun.  Throughout this course, it is my goal that students will begin to have a better understanding of how science relates to their everyday lives and how they can use this information to become better prepared for the future.  One of the things your son/daughter will need for this class is a binder, folder, or notebook. This notebook should be used ONLY for science class.  You can use this as a tool to track how your son/daughter is doing throughout the school year, as this will contain all of their assignments.  If you are not able to purchase one of these please let me know and I can provide one.   Infinite Campus, found on the internet, is also another way that I will be providing information to you and your son or daughter regarding their grade. Please check it regularly.
I appreciate your support and help as a parent as we gear up for the school year.  Success cannot be accomplished without your support, so I thank you for your involvement in your child’s education.   I look forward to keeping an open line of communication with you throughout the trimester so if you ever have any question please feel free to contact me.  The easiest way to reach me is by e-mail.  My address is gilesc@calschools.org .   If you have an email address, please indicate it on the parent slip so I can better communicate with you regarding your child's progress.  You can also call the high school to try and get a hold of me as well.  I would be happy to schedule a meeting with you at any time.  

 Another thing that I will be using in this class is a website, which is http://gilesc.pbworks.com/ Please check here often for updates, reminders, and copies of homework that the students need to be working on.  Many times the students can get their homework from online.  If you do not have a computer or internet access at home, that is fine, as I have 2 student computers in my room that your son/daughter is welcome to use in order to print off assignments and check up on things.

Please take the time to read the class expectations, and the lab safety contract.  I would appreciate it if you could take the time to go through these sheets with your son/daughter and sign and date the parent slip for your son/daughter to return to me.  Thank you.

Sincerely,

Carl Giles                                                          [image: image1.wmf]
